
Frankfort Wildcat Boosters
Winter League

Hello Coaches!

It’s that time again to start preparations for the Frankfort Wildcat Boosters
Winter League Basketball season. If you are new to our program we welcome you, if you
are returning we welcome you back!

Grades 3rd through 6th for both boys and girls teams are eligible to play. Please
note if your school allows 6th graders to participate in JH athletics, he or she may play in
this league as long as their junior high season is over. The cost per team is $150.00.
Permission slips and payment is due at the time of registration. Copies of the
registration, permission slip, and rules are attached. All forms & payment are due back
on December 18th. The payment link is included in the online registration form.
Please mail the permission slip (if unable to email it) to:

Sandi Anderson
2090 Sunflower Rd.
Frankfort, KS 66427

The games will be held on the following Saturdays; February 3rd, 10th, 17th, & 24th.
Should one weekend of games be canceled due to weather, games will not be made up.
If there are two weekends, only one of the two will be made up; no refunds will be
given. Each age group is limited to 6-8 teams, so don’t delay in returning your
registration form and permission slips. We must have all forms & payment by
December 18th.

All games will be officiated by qualified, paid refs. Due to the expense of paying refs,
we have opted to charge an admission for ages 14 and up, with the exception of players,
coaches, and refs. The ONLY doors that will be unlocked will be the SOUTHWEST doors.
Please make sure that you inform all parents of this. We will be providing the clock
keepers. Each team is required to provide a bookkeeper that must sit at the scorer’s
table. We will send out final schedules by mid January.

If you have any questions, please contact Sandi Anderson at sandgers@yahoo.com or
Kate Koch at 785-410-7184, email kochk0@usd380.com. All of the information is linked
on the Frankfort Booster Club Facebook page & can also be found on our school’s
website at www.frankfort.usd380.com under “Sports” & then under “Booster Club.”
There you will find the forms in case you need another copy. If you are no longer the
coach, we ask that you please pass the information along to the appropriate person.

The Wildcat Boosters strongly supports the students and faculty of Frankfort Schools in
their academic and athletic endeavors. Hosting the Winter League and program is our
main fundraiser. Thank you so much for participating in our program.

Sincerely,
Frankfort Wildcat Boosters
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